This copy is for your personal, noncommercial use only. You can order presentation-ready copies for distribution to your colleagues, clients or customers <a href="here">here</a> or use the "Reprints" tool that appears above any article. <a href="Order a reprint of this article now">Order a reprint of this article now</a>.

## **LETTER: Thanks for help with Legacy of Love**

Larry and Ricky Williamson, Shepherd Hill Opry Samantha Published: Tuesday, May 12, 2015 at 10:00 p.m.

Dear Editor: What a wonderfully exhilarating day Saturday, April 25, was for the second annual Legacy of Love Festival, benefitting the Johnny Williamson Good Shepherd Foundation.

If you measure an event's success by how tired your body feels after it's over, it was a huge success. We enjoyed every minute of it. Thank you, every one of you, for your contribution and participation. Please know how appreciated and special you are. All the helping hands and smiling faces are tremendous inspiration. It makes our hearts rejoice with thanksgiving, and you are gifts to us. "Blessed be the ties that bind." We are already looking forward to the third Saturday of April 2016 to see what God has in store for us all as we come together for the third annual Legacy of Love Festival.

Isn't it amazing how death gives life? The death of our father, Johnny Williamson, is giving life to a wonderful plan God has for our community, to serve each other's needs and celebrate with one another. Jesus' death gave life to us eternally.

Again, thank you to all who played a role in this wonderful celebration, (volunteers, donors, family, friends, attendees, musicians). And praises for God's favor for beautiful weather. We hope to see all of you at our next event, Stress on the Strings with Marty Raybon and Clinton Gregory, on June 19.

Copyright © 2015 TuscaloosaNews.com − All rights reserved. Restricted use only.